

Your reference: Phone: Email:

Website:

www.gov.uk/dvla

Steven Kirk

Our Ref: 81062989 Meredik DVRE1 AO D9

Driver and Vehicle Licensing Agency Swansea SA99 1ZZ

Date:

07 June 2018

Dear Steven Kirk

Vehicle Registration Number:

Thank you for your enquiry regarding information held on our DVLA records.

Firstly, I can assure you that the DVLA takes the protection and security of its data very seriously and has procedures in place to ensure data is disclosed only where it is lawful and fair to do so.

Regulation 27 of the Road Vehicle (Regulations and Licensing) Regulations 2002 provides a legal gateway for the release of information. Therefore, the right to withdraw consent does not apply.

The law allows the DVLA to release information from the vehicle record to third parties including *(car parking companies)* who can demonstrate they have reasonable cause to receive it. This does not require the consent of the individual concerned. This situation *has* not *changed* with the implementation of the General Data Protection Regulation which *comes/came* into effect in May 2018.

Information is only released from the driver record where there is a lawful reason to do so, or where the data-subject has provided his/her consent.

Disclosure in these circumstances does not breach the Data Protection Law and the Information Commissioner's Office is fully aware that data held on the DVLA's records is released in this way.

You have the right to complain to the Information Commissioner's Office if you believe that the DVLA has not handled your request to exercise your right appropriately. Please write to The Information Commissioners Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow SK9 5AF.







I realise you will be disappointed with my reply, however I regret I am unable to assist you on this occasion.

Yours sincerely

Kirsty Meredith Central Casework Group

Keep up to date with all the latest news from DVLA at: www.gov.uk/dvla $\,$